COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

December 17, 2024

The Board of Harding County Commissioners re-convened in session at 11:00 AM on December  17, 2024 with Chairman William Clarkson calling the meeting to order.  Members John Helms, Hunter Kalisiak, Jason Latham and Charles Verhulst were present as well as Kathy Glines, Auditor. 
JOINT MEETING

At the request of the Bowman County, ND Commissioners, a joint meeting was held between the two Boards at the Bowman County Courthouse in Bowman, ND.


ATTENDANCE


In attendance at the meeting were:  Bowman County Commissioners Pine Abrahamson, Josh Buchmann, Rick Braaten, Jerid Janikowski and Nathan Miller.  Also present was Bowman County Highway Supt. Shane Biggs, Harding County Highway Supt. Jeremy Humbracht, Bowman County Auditor Mindy Schumacher and Broze Engineering representative Billy Doerr.   
BOX ELDER BRIDGE

The purpose of the joint meeting was held due to notification from the ND DOT Local Government Division that they need a signed Memorandum of Understanding between the two counties that addresses ownership, maintenance and inspection responsibilities for the Box Elder Bridge that spans across the two counties.   The bridge was built in 2012 but a written agreement was signed by both Bowman and Harding County in October 2011 that defined the responsibilities of each county.  It was asked to Mr. Doerr if he felt that the Agreement would satisfy the request as it details all of the information that the NDDOT is requesting, which he felt it would.  After discussion about the Agreement that is in place it was decided that the two Boards need to work together to get better language about liability sharing and define who is liable and when.    It was also agreed that the current Agreement would stand for now and that the States Attorneys from each county would be asked to draft an addendum to the Agreement regarding the liability for each Board to consider. 
RECESS

There being no further business at this time, Chairman Clarkson declared the Board recessed at 11:20 AM.  The Board will meet again on December 30, 2024 at 9:00 to finish end of the year business. 
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